Queens Park Precinct Minutes
QUEENS PARK PRECINCT 
7 February 2007

Commencing 7pm, Waverley Library

Apologies: Constable Fiona O’Brien, Ian Close, Pearl Grunhard.

Councillors Present: Csr. Mora Main. 

Minutes from last meeting accepted: 1.Fred Dutton, 2.Steven deSzoeke

Police Report by Inspector Brenton Lee

Increase in break, enter and steal around Queens Park area. Entry through unlocked windows is a major problem.

Residents have been asked to ring police if they observe persons acting suspiciously.

Shoes over power lines do not denote drug house in the area; this is an urban myth.

Constable Fiona O’Brien can assist with residential security assessment.

Centennial Parklands Report 
Screen has been erected around the bottom of Queens Park where bike track is being constructed and entrances repaired.

Draining of ponds in Centennial Park is to fix filters

A copy of the approved Queens Park Master Plan was passed around. 

There is to be an upgrade of old play ground on Darley Road.

Cycle way is being installed on north-west side of Queens Park.
Shared 3.5 metre wide path which is part of the Cycle East cycle-way. The path will eventually go up to Bourke Street.

Question asked regarding behaviour of cyclists and skate boarders interacting with dogs off the leash in the vicinity of this track. 

Mobile kiosk will be will be situated on the southern side of Queens Park- plan not finalised yet. 

Question about what is being done regarding the poor condition of the some of the pedestrian entrances to the Park. 


Correspondence
Lack of mowing in Cuthbert Street.
The council’s lack of mowing of the verges was discussed.
The council’s policy does not seem to be consistent. Complaint was noted by the meeting as legitimate. 

Rubbish bins in laneways discussed. Residents with very small backyards suffer with having to store three bins.

Letter to be written inquiring about the policy to get clarity on this issue. 

Parking in laneways was discussed. It was noted that there is a very ad hoc parking policy. The meeting agreed that the issue should be dealt with on a lane by lane basis.
Need to contact Dan Joannides at Waverley council.

York Road crossings.
It was reported to the meeting that some preliminary work is being done on a round-a-bout on the corner of Queens Park Road and York Road. This will further impede traffic on York Road and encourage motorists to travel through the Queens Park area.

There was further discussion regarding the movement of cars through the area.

Motion: 1. Michael Ahrens 2. Roma Gillam
“The meeting opposes the installation of a round-a-bout or lights on the corner of Queens Park Road and York Road.” Motion carried - 12 for, 1 against. 

The executive committee will take this issue forward with the council.

Bondi Junction Traffic Study

Roma Gillam gave an overview of the Draft Bondi Junction Traffic and Transport Study which will be available for public inspection through February and March 2007.

The study looked at pedestrian, through traffic, cycle traffic and parking issues. 

16 recommendations were made

As part of the study one section examined the flow of traffic around (into and out of) Moriah College and through the precinct. (Study done on 14 March 2006)

One interesting point from the report is that three times as many students travel on public transport in the afternoon as in the morning.

Consultation with Moriah College and the Council will occur on 19 February.

Current DA that has been lodged by Moriah College with the council will be used to discuss non compliance of other issues from previous years.

A question was raised at the meeting regarding the use of residential properties for backpacker accommodation. Councillor Main stated that this was illegal and the Council would look into-and stop such a practice- if a complaint is made.


Meeting closed at 9:00pm

Next meeting is the AGM and will be held in 23 May 2007
 

